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Dear members and friends,

Herewith a brief recap of events the NZCFS Hamilton branch has been involved with in 2015.

Wednesday February 25:  Branch AGM - 30 members attended.

Wednesday March 4 : Lantern Festival Celebration hosted by Hamilton Chinese Golden Age Society (HCGAS). 
Sunday March 15: Annual picnic at Huntly Domain -   40 members attended .
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Wednesday March 25: Stan Boyle Memorial Scholarship presentation at Waikato University, for Excellence in Chinese.
Wednesday April 22: General meeting with guest speaker former
 Mayor Margaret Evans "the life of Sapper Horrace Moore-Jones".

Saturday April 25: Hamilton Anzac Day Commemoration Service where members laid a wreath on behalf of our branch.
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Saturday May 2 : Hamilton Branch Youth Arm  tea tasting experience at Zealong tea plantation. 
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May 22-24 NZCFS National Conference and AGM in Nelson -

7 branch members attended.

[image: image7.jpg]


Monday May 25: Delegation from Wuxi, (one of our two Chinese Sister Cities) visited Hamilton. [image: image1]
Saturday May 30: Chinese Dumpling demonstration  and lunch by  our Tauranga members Susan Leong and Phee Lim.

Details of above events are published in previous newsletters on our website

Click here for our website
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Sunday June 21: Kathleen Hall Memorial Fundraising Dinner.We raised $ 1417.00 
Friday June 19: HCGAS Dragon Boat Festival celebration -

Branch representatives attended.

Wednesday August 3: Branch representatives attended the Mayoral reception for International students studying in Hamilton.

Saturday August 8: Songs of Peace 2015 Concert in Auckland -

Branch representatives attended.

Monday August 17: World Peace Concert by China National Opera and Dance Drama Theatre Group, at Auckland Town Hall. Branch representatives attended.
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Thursday August 20: joint social meeting with the South Korean Friendship Society.

Sunday August 23: Function and dinner in Auckland Chinese Visa Office , hosted by  Consul-General NIU and NZCFS Vice President George Andrews, to celebrate the 70th Anniversary of the end of World War II  and the 2013 Rewi Alley Photo Exhibition.

Representatives of Auckland, Hibiscus Coast, and Hamilton branches, and representatives of Rewi Alley's family attended.
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September 7-13 Chinese Language Week.

Members attended a number of functions, in particular Traditional Chinese Musical Instruments Concert, organised by Hamilton Branch Youth Arm.

Friday September 25: 66th Anniversary of the Founding of PRC celebration in Auckland hosted by Consul-General NIU. Branch Representatives attended.

Saturday September 26: Waikato Chinese Association Mid Autumn Festival celebration and dinner. Branch representatives attended.

Wednesday September 30: HCGAS lunch to celebrate Moon Festival, National Day and 70th Anniversary of the end of Japanese War of Aggression against China.

Branch representatives attended.
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Wednesday September 30: 
General meeting where Jenevere and Ian spoke on their recent NZCFS tour to Mongolia.
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Sunday October 18: General Meeting  - Mah Jong  demonstration.
Monday November 2:  Film and dinner evening.

[image: image13.jpg]7th to 13th of September




Thursday November 29: Yum Cha Christmas lunch at Victor's Place Restaurant, Hamilton. 60 people attended.
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Former branch president Jenevere Foreman honoured by appointment as a member of the 4th Council Changsha.
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Bereavements:

We are sad to lose this year long term members:

David McLean and Jim Holdom

We thank all our members and friends for their active and financial support, and participation over the past year.
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We wish you all a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year, and we look forward to joining with you to celebrate the Chinese New Year of the Monkey in February 2016.

